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Friday 5th November 2021 

Dear Parents and Carers  
 
Welcome back to the second half of the autumn term. I hope you and your children all had a 
happy and safe break from school. This week it has been science week in school and all of the 
children have been involved in a range of exciting activities and investigations planned by Mrs 
Hawkins and Mr Bailey our science subject leads. One child in each class has also been 
nominated as a science ambassador and should be wearing their new purple badges with pride!  
 
Covid-19 Risk Assessment and Outbreak Management Plan 
Our Covid-19 risk assessment and outbreak management plan have been reviewed and 
updated in response to high and rising cases in West Sussex. These are both published on our 
website and can be viewed by going to School Information > Covid 19 > Risk assessments & 
outbreak management plan. 
 
The most significant change for parents is the additional measure of close and household 
contacts now being encouraged to take a lateral flow home test as well as a PCR test, so pupils 
will have received a negative home test before they come to school (assuming they do not have 
symptoms). Please refer to the attached letter from Paul Wagstaff (Director of Education & Skills 
at West Sussex County Council) as previously shared via ParentMail.  
 
Thank you for your continued support in following government and local authority advice, as 
well as our own individual school’s risk assessment and preventative measures, in order to help 
keep everyone in our school community as safe as possible.  
 
You will have seen from the Inform and Advice letter that we have had some positive cases in 
school this week in year 4 and 5 and now also in year 1.  I have been taking advice from the 
Local Authority and we are continuing to keep our risk assessment under review in order to 
ensure we have the appropriate mitigations in place to help prevent the spread. 
 
Reporting absence 
If your child is going to be absent from school (whether or not this is Covid related) please follow 
the correct absence reporting procedure which is to phone the office (if out of hours please 
leave a message on the absence line). Please do not report absence via Class Dojo.  We have 
now also disabled the dedicated email address for reporting positive cases out of hours.  Thank 
you.  

mailto:office@summerleaschool.co.uk
https://parentview.ofsted.gov.uk/login?destination=give-your-views


  

 
Remote Education 
A reminder that if your child is self-isolating but is well that remote education is available for 
them to complete. Please let the office know if your child requires remote education and a pack  
can be sent home electronically or in hard copy. Work completed should either be uploaded to 
their portfolio on Class Dojo or returned to school once they are able to come back. If you have 
any questions about remote education, please speak to your child’s class teacher in the first 
instance. Our updated Remote Education plan for this term remains on our website under 
Learning Zone > Remote Education.  
 
End of the school day  
Our one-way system remains in place to help continue to safeguard our pupils. A reminder that 
at the end of the school day gates open at 3pm – this allows us to maximise learning time and 
for lessons to continue right up until the end of the day.  
 
There is no need for everyone to arrive at 3pm on the dot, or a long time beforehand, as this 
leads to queues and congestion, not only on site but also outside of the school. Classroom 
doors open at 3pm and children are dismissed once staff see their adults arrive and will ensure 
your child/ren are safe until this time. The gates to Key Stage 2 are usually closed at 3.10pm 
and then after this time children can be collected from the office. Please do not ‘queue jump’ as 
this causes frustration and is unnecessary - there is plenty of time with a 10 minute window for 
collection (just as there is at the start of the day at drop off). You can also help by just one adult 
coming onto site to collect their child/ren and older siblings and other family members and 
friends waiting outside the gates but away from the entrance.  
 
Please ensure you supervise your child/ren closely and do not allow them to run ahead. Linked 
to this, please also be respectful of our neighbours’ front gardens.  
 
Thank you for your support with this. 
 
Curriculum guides and homework 
Year group curriculum guides and homework for this half term will be being sent home today. 
These documents both provide important information, including key dates and events for the 
half term ahead. Hard copies are available from the front office and copies are also available to 
view and download from our website. Please go to Our School > Curriculum & Assessment > 
Curriculum Guides and Learning Zone > How to help > Homework. Thank you for your interest 
and support.  
 
Parent surveys 
During parent consultation meetings, in the week before half-term, we administered two parent 
surveys. The first was the Ofsted Parent View survey, which we ask parents to complete every 
year, and helps us understand what we do well as a school and where we could further 
improve. The second was a survey about extended schools provision and a breakfast club. Both 
surveys can be accessed via our website so if you did not complete them we would be very 
grateful if you would do so.  
 
For the Ofsted Parent View survey please go to Our School > Ofsted & Parent View. This 
survey remains open all academic year and can be completed at any time.  
 
For the extended schools survey please go to Our School > School Improvement > Surveys. 
This survey will remain open for two more weeks.  
 
  



  

Yellow Photos 

Individual photos with Yellow are scheduled to take place on Friday 19th November. There will 
be no PE on this day so please ensure your child/ren come to school in the correct full uniform. 
Yellow are unable to offer sibling photos again this year, in line with their Covid-19 risk 
assessment, and apologise for any disappointment this causes parents. They will be continuing 
to offer parents the 25% family discount.  

Coats 

Please ensure your child has a named coat in school with them every day.  

Community safety  
Finally, and very importantly, I am including another reminder in the newsletter about safety 
outside and around the school. We have again had a number of concerns and complaints 
raised by both parents and local residents about people parking and driving without care or 
thought for others and ultimately putting members of our school community in danger which is 
extremely worrying and unacceptable. As such, I must remind all adults who drive to school to 
drop off and pick up with consideration. 
 
We realise that there are some parents/carers who have no alternative but to drive to school, 
however, many are driving short distances where walking is a real option. Even those who have 
to drive to school can play their part in keeping our community safe by parking away from the 
school entrance and walking for part of the journey. 

If you do have to drive please DON’T: 

         Block the road - emergency vehicles and other traffic may need access 
         Park on yellow lines, zig-zags or block the school entrance 
         Park on the pavement, across dropped kerbs or residents’ driveways 
         Park opposite or within 10 metres of a junction 
         Park where you will cause inconvenience to other road users 
         Leave your vehicle with the engine still running 
         Stop in the middle of the road to drop your child off, even for a 

few seconds. 

In addition, as the Parking Enforcement Officer always says, a disability badge is not a reason 
to park dangerously.  We have recently had cars parked opposite bollards restricting the road 
access and the ability for pedestrians to cross safely. If you have a blue badge and you 
are parking on yellow lines please ensure you are not causing danger to other road users, 
including pedestrians. 

These changes make a real difference to the congestion around school, making the school run 
pick-up / drop-off less stressful and far safer for everyone.  As well as the obvious health 
benefits to walking or cycling, you will be helping your child’s education. Research has shown 
that children who walk or cycle to school are more receptive to learning at the start of the school 
day than those who travel to school by car. 

Most importantly, we expect everyone to act in a calm and polite manner and that all adults are 
mindful of their language and behaviour when interacting with each other around school drop-off 
and pick-up times. This relates to concerns by parents and members of the public who have 
reported that they had been spoken to aggressively and rudely by parents/carers of our school 
using bad language. These incidences have also often been witnessed by young children and 
caused a great deal of upset. This is really sad and worrying to hear as all parents and carers 
are role models for our young people. Aggression and abusive behaviour will not be 
tolerated and will be reported to the Police if observed by or directed at a member of 
staff.  If you witness, or you are a victim of such behavior, we urge you to do the same.  
 



  

If you see anti-social driving we encourage you to note the details of the vehicle and report to 
Sussex Police at Operation Crackdown www.operationcrackdown.org  

Wishing you all a good weekend. 
 
Yours sincerely 

 
Headteacher 
 
Attachments 

http://www.operationcrackdown.org/


  



  

  



  



  

  



  



  

  



  

  



  

 
 
 

  



  

 
  



  

 
  



  



  

 


